
Stow Creek Township Meeting May 9th, 2023   

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Dave Shivers, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, Solicitor; 

Rebecca Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes approved (Burton, Shivers) as sent out.  

Correspondence was read, no action taken.  

Mr. Burton discussed mowing the roadsides for the Township.  2 bids were received. Griffin via text and RDH via 
written proposal.  

Griffin   $175.00 / hr brush hog and arm mower. 

RDH  tractor & brush hog $200/hr 

 Skid steer & brush hog $300/hr 

Mr. Burton said he would ask Mr. Griffin for a written proposal to be sent to the Committee.  

Mr. Shivers said there are concerned citizens regarding a proposed warehouse usage on Marlboro Road.  

Mr. Campbell Sr. reported on the audit from Ford/Scott. The committee and officials signed off on the 

recommendations.  

The Committee received a complaint about a resident selling outdoor furniture out of his residence, and creating a 

line of site issue regarding egress onto Marlboro Road. The Mayor said he would contact the Zoning Officer 

regarding this complaint.  

The Treasurer distributed the Treasurers report electronically.  A motion was made (Shivers, Burton) to pay the 

bills and adjourn the meeting.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr RMC 

 


